
Blue Line Club Meeting Minutes 
February 7, 2017 

 
Families attending:   Lisa Nicklay, Val Horsager, Mike Luzum, Brad Stepan, Beth Buck, Kelly Sabo, Kelli 
Linnerooth, Kerri DuPuis 
 
Meeting called to order: 6:00 - Horsager 
Minutes from January 11, 2017 - reviewed and approved (Horsager, Luzum) 
Treasurer's report  (Doug not here – sent financial update)        

             $    47,619.48 Beginning balance 12/31/16 
    $     3,903.25   Income 
    $    7,457.66     Expenses 
 Checking:  $  44,065.07 Ending Balance 1/31/17 
     
 Money Market: $13.65 beginning balance 12/31/16 
   $        0.00 Interest 
   $13.65 Ending balance 1/31/17 
 
Coach's Comments:  

•  Girls will have two high school teams next year, so more morning practices for our JV team. 
Girl’s teams will split the am and 1:45 practices with the boys. Girls have scheduled 15 home 
games, which takes away RAHA time. Should have 11 home games max. 

• Coach ran through a list of items that are necessities for next year. Total cost should be around 
$12,000. Coach wants to start ordering some of the things soon to ensure delivery in time for 
season. Items are: New scrimmage jerseys; Game socks; Hockey bags (sell old for $10); Practice 
jerseys and practice socks; Gloves (keep better track of them). 

• Wish list from players – items that aren’t needed, but would be nice if budget allows: Stereo 
system for locker room; Third game jersey, with name plates on. 

• The game vs special needs kids isn’t happening - they didn’t have enough kids available to play. 
• STP is all set up for both hours of ice.  So far 46-47 kids have signed up. Coach will close it down 

for a few days to get caught up on payments, then reopen. Want a max of 62-63 kids. 
• Rosemount STP tournament is 3rd weekend in June at RCC. 

Fundraisers: 
• Bingo – no changes at this time 

Old Business: 

• Year-end banquet – March 12 – Las Tortillas will cater. There will be a planning meeting 
for more details after Senior night is over. 

• Token nights – Jan 21, Feb 9,11,18 
• Chick-Fil-A – didn’t go that well.  Only sold about 2/3 of the sandwiches. 



New Business: 

• Senior night – Feb 11. Kwik Trip donated 10 dozen cookies, Starbucks donating coffee. 
PDA room reserved. Kelli will bring cases of water. Everything should be set to go. 

• Wi-Fi at RCC – should be better. Something wasn’t plugged in or hooked up right.  
Hopefully this will help with streaming the games. 

• Photographer – very good quality, great to work with, expensive. Can explore other 
options for next year in addition to or instead of. 

• Panoramics- for next year maybe have kids distribute posters to the sponsors they got. 

Community Service: 

•  FMSC date = Monday, Feb 13. All players should attend. Beth will contact Ricky Sainty to make 
sure JV team knows. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm – Horsager, Nicklay  GO Irish! 
 
Next meeting is Tuesday, March 7th at 6:00 pm at Nicklay’s house 
 


